## Magnifico, Rose

Subject:

Council Meeting Tues June 20, 2017 - Item 11

C\_21 Communication COUNCIL: Vulve 27/17 CW Rpt. No. 26 Item 11

From: Jessica Abraham

Sent: Saturday, June 24, 2017 9:00 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Cc: info@beverleyglenra.com

Subject: Council Meeting Tues June 20, 2017 - Item 11

## To Whom This May Concern:

I'm writing in regards to the City of Vaughan's proposal to build mid-rise condos near Dufferin and Centre. As a member of the community and a resident of the city of Vaughan, I oppose this proposal. The current infrastructure of the vicinity is not conducive to high-mid rise condos. As a suburban and residential area, where young families grow, these changes would not suit the image or character of our area. In addition, there would be a substantial increase in traffic should these buildings be created. Dufferin Street already suffers from overcrowding on most days, but also has seen a fair number of accidents. This area is not suited for high-density projects. Community members wish to maintain the mid-density of our area as we are not an urban centre. Instead, I agree with the proposal to build townhomes in this area. Townhomes would better suit the area and character of the City of Vaughan.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Jessica Abraham